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MEMORANDUM 
 
 
To:  Mayor and City Council 
 
From:  Kevin Richardson, Fire Chief 
 
Date:  May 28, 2019 
 
Reference:  Review of Coppell Fire Department EMS Billing Schedule and Fees 
 
2030:  Sustainable City Government 
 
 

Introduction:   
The City of Coppell has not changed the EMS Billing Structure or Fee Schedule for Ambulance 
Services since 2011 (8+ years). 
Analysis: 
Over the years, the industry has experienced significant changes in billing structure. The Coppell Fire 
Department will provide information on the current Ambulance billing structure, discuss trending, 
and fee schedules. 
Legal Review:  
Work session item did not require legal review. 
Fiscal Impact: 
Work session review item does not currently have a fiscal impact. 
Recommendation: 
The Fire Department recommends this work session review.   
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